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Have you checked out FOE Iowa Web Site since June 1st

yet?  There is a Web Page set-up for ALL 41 Iowa Aeries &
Auxiliaries!   (3 have their own Webmasters), the new State
Webmaster, Bill Drury, is doing the rest.  The Web Site is set-
up to be not only informative, but also entertaining!

Please check yours out & be sure it’s up-to date! (Officers,
Meetings, Location, etc.)  You can find them all at:
http://www.foe.com/iowa/aeries.htm, if you’re having any
“SPECIAL” functions, events, etc. & would like them posted
on the “Up-Coming Events” Web page:
http://www.foe.com/iowa/events/events.htm, please send
them to the State Webmaster at: bdrury@neb.rr.com, or just
“Click” on Webmaster’s Name on the Web Site.  Also, if your
Aerie/Auxiliary has a Monthly Newsletter/Calendar & you
would like it also “Posted” on your Web Site, let me know.
Also let me know of any “Special” wallpaper, music, etc. you
would like on YOUR Web Site.

The best way to send the information is by the “File” you
create it in, (M/S Word, Access, Excel, etc.) or by a PDF File.
If you don’t have a PDF “Converter” Program, don’t worry, I
do & I can convert it into a “Printable” File to Post.  It’s a
good way to let EVERYONE in Iowa & the whole Eagles

jurisdiction to let them
know what you are doing!

If you want it on the
“Iowa Events”, Web page,
it will be posted in the
order that it is “Received”!
It’s also a good way of pre-
venting having more then
one Event on the same
date, to increase other
Aerie participation!  (Yes, I
know, sometimes it can’t be
prevented).

The Web Site is set-up for best viewing, using 600X800
Resolution!  Instruction on how to “change” your Resolution
is posted at the bottom of the Iowa Home Page.

Remember, it’s YOUR Web Site, and will only be as
“Informative” and as good as YOU want it to be!

If the Information is not sent to me, it won’t be on there!
Bill Drury, State Webmaster
bdrury@neb.rr.com
305 Academy Ave.
York, Ne. 68467
(402) 362-2766

Bulletin Editors Win 1st Place Man Of The Year
Congratulations to PGWP Larry Hanshaw for receiving the

Iowa State Aerie 'Man of the Year' award at Iowa State
Convention.  Larry also received his '50 year member' pin by
Worthy State President, Darwin Thomas.

Iowa State Bulletin Editors, Steve and Shelley Zimmerman,
shown here with Grand Aerie Trustee, Phil Tice, received 1st
Place in the Grand Aerie State Bulletin Contest.  The award was
presented at State convention in Waterloo.

Congratulations
CONGRATULATIONS!!!! to the M.I.N.K. Ritual Team

that placed 4th out of 9 teams at National Convention.

The six ladies on the team are, Doris Bateson, Marilyn
Mintun, Cindy Brinson, Elvera Kuhlman, Cheri Bollig, and
Leslie Franklin.  They were in Class B-3 and also won $1000.

So once again, Congratulations Ladies!!!
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MOTELS:
Junction Inn

641-216-9250 or 641-216-9205
$59.00 + tax

Motel 60 & Villa
641-437-7272

$50-$60 + tax (1 Bed)
$55 or $70 + tax (2 Beds)
$65 or $85 + tax (3 Beds)

The Continental
641-437-1025

$89 + tax  (Standard Suite)
$120 + tax Executive Suite

Super 8
641-856-8888

Queen $68.18 (1 person)  $76.02  (2 people)
King  $72.69  (1 person)  $79.38  (2 people)

Double $78.26 (1-2 people)   $83.86  (3-4 people)
Suite $82.74  (1 person)  $88.34  (2 people)

One of a Kind Bed and Breakfast
641-437-4540
$55.00--$80.00

Honey Creek Resort
1-800-677-3344

$119.00  (2 Queen Beds)
(Please call by March 18, 2014)

Grinnell Auxiliary will host the 2014 state aux bowling 
tournament.  It will be held Saturday & Sunday February 
15 & 16.  Saturday is D/S @12:00 PM & team on Sunday 
@ 1:00 PM.   Entry forms & hotel info will be sent out 
to each aux. secretary.   DEADLINE IS JANUARY 15th.   
This is a non-sanctioned tournament, but you must be a 
member in good standing to qualify.  Only a maximum of 
10 teams will be allowed due to limited lane availability 
& limited available dates, however a MINIMUM 
of 6 teams will be required to hold the tournament.  
If there is not enough interest, it will be cancelled.  

Grinnell’s state charity night will be the evening of the 
15th as well. Please contact me with any questions.

 
Thank You, 

Deb Tharp, Grinnell #2545

Women’s State 
Bowling Tournament

Buck Creek Cabins
641-724-9588

$59.50 + tax Standard
$76.50 + tax   1 Bedroom Deluxe
$102.00 + tax   2 Bedroom Deluxe
(Please call by February 15, 2014)

Camping Sites
Leah Bradley Park

641-856-8528
15 Sites with full Hookups

Questions
Tim Moore 641-895-7755 Or 

Centerville Eagles 641-856-5912

CENTERVILLE #2675 WELCOMES CASH BASH 2014
Saturday, May 3, 2014

Please try to get your motel reservations in early!$$ $$

Mid-Winter Board Meeting
Holiday Inn

4800 Merle Hay Road 
Des Moines, IA  

Hotel Front Desk: 1-515-278-4755
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Calendar 
of Events

With Our Sympathy

DECEMBER 
December 7---Atlantic State Charity Night

JANUARY
January 11---Mid Winter Board Meeting---Des Moines

January 18—Iowa City State Charity Night
January 25—Council Bluffs State Charity Night

February
February 1---Manchester State Charity Night
February 8—Fort Dodge State Charity Night
February 14---Burlington State Charity Night
February 15---Grinnell State Charity Night
February 22---LeMars State Charity Night

February 23—Sheldon State Charity Breakfast

MARCH
March 1---Waterloo State Charity Night

March 7—Cedar Rapids State Charity Night
March 8—Tama State Charity Night

March 15---Clinton State Charity Night
March 22---Centerville State Charity Night

March 23---Fairfield State Charity Event
March 28---Creston State Charity Night

March 28, 29, & 30---Western Zone Conference---Creston

APRIL
April 4—Missouri Valley State Charity Night

April 5—Ottumwa State Charity Night
April 6---Joe and Pat Roe “50th” Anniversary Celebration---Iowa City

April 11, 12, & 13---MINK Conference---Council Bluffs
April 18—Guttenburg State Charity Night
April 19—Muscatine State Charity Night
April 25---Davenport State Charity Night

April 25, 26, & 27---Eastern Zone Conference---Davenport

MAY
May 3---CA$H BA$H—Centerville

May 17—Fort Madison State Charity Night

Brenda Youngbear and Family
407 Park Street  

 Tama, IA 52339

Judy Johnson
144 E Helen 

Lansing, KS 66043

Leader of the Pack
Hey to all you Biker and 

Beach Babes!! WOW!!!! 
It’s hard to believe we’re 
almost into the 7th month 
of the year! Membership 
is going great, thanks to all 
your hard work! We have 
received another email from 
GMP Katie Ziebol. She says 
she can always count on 
the Iowa girls. We have 19 
more sisters than we did at 
this time last year and we are 
at 43% of our yearly quota. 
That’s AWESOME!!! Katie 
says keep stirring them in 
and have a happy fall.

We now have 6 members 
in the WIN Club and a 
couple more are very close. 
Way to go girls!!!

No matter what Sidewinder 
says, it’s time to put the 
bikes and scooters away for 
the winter. I say that after we 
got VERY COLD coming 
back from Red Oak’s State 
Charity night a few weeks 
ago. But, just because our 
bikes are put away till spring 
is no reason to slow down on 

bringing in those new and 
reenrolled members in. We 
may just have to use another 
means of transportation.

For those of you who 
missed Eastern Zone in 
Waterloo, we had a great 
weekend. We had some 
good informative meetings 
and some fun with the guys 
on John’s membership 
team. They may be a bit 
ahead of us, but we both 
have a ways to go yet. We 
also have till March to plot 
against them

I am so happy every time I 
look at the numbers coming 
in on the mms. Keep up 
the good work and we will 
reach MSP Shelley’s goal! 
Hope to see you all at State 
Boards in January. We will 
have our 2nd pool drawing 
that weekend. 

Wishing you a great 
thanksgiving and a 
wonderful Christmas season  
from the entire membership 
team
Leader of the Pack, Debbie
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AERIE #	 DISTRICT	 TOTAL ON 	 MONTHLY   YEARLY 	  SEPT    YEAR TO
		      ROLLS	  QUOTA	   QUOTA	  2013	     DATE

Aerie Membership Reports

To Contact the Aerie State Secretary
Larry Hanshaw 3305 SE Glenstone Drive #167 • Grimes, IA 50111-5079

Phone:  515-986-3103 (H) or 515-321-1215 (C)  •  Fax: 515-986-1973
 Email: lphanshaw@mchsi.com

	 W POTTAWATTAMIE-				  
104	 Council Bluffs	 361	 3	 36	 0	 25
1398	 Creston	 380	 3	 36	 2	 14
2715	 Red Oak	 124	 1	 12	 4	 12
3763	 Atlantic	 51	 1	 12	 0	 0
3849	 Shenandoah	 87	 1	 12	 0	 9
3876	 Missouri Valley	 138	 1	 12	 0	 4
3784	 Glenwood		  1	 12	 2	 4
	 TOTAL	 1141	 11	 132	 8	 68	
				  
	 SOUTHEAST LAKES -		
109	 Des Moines	 376	 3	 36	 9	 15
114	 Ottumwa	 208	 2	 24	 0	 6
150	 Burlington	 918	 8	 96	 6	 50
276	 Oskaloosa	 188	 2	 24	 0	 20
1287	 Fort Madison	 248	 2	 24	 6	 19
1927	 Fairfield	 293	 2	 24	 3	 6
2675	 Centerville	 214	 2	 24	 2	 22
2774	 Chariton	 81	 1	 12	 0	 4
3495	 Osceola	 176	 1	 12	 0	 2
3583	 Albia	 84	 1	 12	 0	 36
	 TOTAL	 2786	 21	 288	 17	 180	
	
	 HAWKEYE-	
764	 Waterloo	 488	 4	 48	 4	 25
2272	 Cedar Rapids	 441	 4	 48	 1	 14
2828	 Tama Toledo	 452	 4	 48	 3	 8
3538	 Manchester	 134	 1	 12	 1	 7
4074	 Cedar Falls	 152	 1	 12	 2	 7
4114	 Guttenberg	 126	 1	 12	 1	 5
4466	 Monticello	 182	 2	 24	 7	 23
4512	 Anamosa	 70	 1	 12	 0	 0
4522	 Marion		  1	 12	 0	 0
4544	 Independence		  1	 12	 0	 0
	 TOTAL	 2045	 20	 240	 19	 89

	 TALLCORN - 
1381	 LeMars	 239	 2	 24	 1	 6
1865	 Hawarden	 142	 1	 12	 0	 6	
2297	 Sheldon 	 517	 4	 48	 0	 29
3369	 Fort Dodge	 60	 1	 12	 1	 4	
	 TOTAL	 958	 8	 96	 1	 45	
					   
	 THREE RIVERS – 		
235	 Davenport	 274	 2	 24	 0	 8
568	 Dubuque	 298	 2	 24	 0	 35
2545	 Grinnell	 240	 2	 24	 1	 11
695	 Iowa City	 671	 6	 72	 2	 24
705	 Clinton	 593	 5	 60	 6	 21	
815	 Muscatine	 27	 1	 12	 0	 0	
3866	 Maquoketa	 221	 2	 24	 0	 4	
4458	 Asbury  	 239	 2	 24	 2	 16	
	 TOTAL	 2563	 22	 264	 11	 119

State Charity 
This is a busy month had 

a good time in Shenandoah 
on Friday then we went to 
Red Oak on Saturday, both 
clubs did a great job with 
their charity nights. We 
weren’t able to make it to 
Glenwood for breakfast as Doug was having 
some health issues.

This weekend we head to Dubuque on Friday, 
then to Maquoketa on Saturday then on to 
Asbury for breakfast on Sunday morning, then 
we will be heading to Tama for the naming of 
the second chair at the DRC in Verna Funke’s 
memory.

Then we head to Oskaloosa on the 23rd, hope 
to see everyone along the way. We need to make 
a lot more money for Paws & Effect, it is such a 
worthy cause. So please try and make it to these 
nights. We need every ones help to make this 
charity a success, so please dig deep and come 
help us make lots of money for the kids. Thanks 
go out to everyone who has been to the charity 
nights so far, we couldn’t do it without you.  
Hope to see you along the Eagle Trail.

We hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving.
Happy Holidays to All
Doug and Eva Knepp

State Charity Co-Chairmen

Grinnell to Host 
Aerie State Golf 

Tournament
Grinnell 2545 will be hosting the 
Iowa State Aerie golf tournament 
July 26-27 2014 at Oakland Acres 
Golf Course. Cost will be $100 per 
golfer and limited to 144 golfers. 
Watch next month’s bulletin for 

full details.
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Eagle Riders
  Hello Riders and ALL 

of Iowa. I hope that 
Thanksgiving wasn’t too 
rough on you. I think this 
time of year tastes great. I 
want you all to know that 
I’m proud of what the Iowa 
Eagle Riders have done this 
year. You keep riding and 
raising money for all the 
charities that come your 
way. That’s outstanding and 
keeps up the good work. The 
Mid winter Board Meeting 
is coming up January 11 in 
Des Moines and that’s when 
we decide on where the next 
State Rally is going to be 
held. Come to the meeting 
and let’s see where we will 
be riding this year. We will 
also decide what our State 
Raffle items will be. Last 
year we raised a lot of money 
for Make A Wish, so let’s see 

what we can do this coming 
year. I have talked with the 
people at American Income 
Life Insurance Company 
and they are raising our 
coverage to $3,000.00 
effective now. So if you are 
an active Eagle Rider here 
in Iowa, you are covered 
for Accidental Death and 
Dismemberment.    Before 
I forget, Christmas is right 
around the corner and 
most riders like Leather, 
Chrome, the rumble of the 
exhaust pipes and the wind 
in their hair. So if you have 
to make out a Christmas list 
for another rider, I hope this 
helps. Have a happy and 
safe holiday season. 

 Iowa Eagle Riders 
State Coordinator

 Dennis Walkup 

ThanksCard of
Sisters,
My sincere thanks for all the cards I have 

received from my Iowa Sisters.  I am grateful to 
be an Iowa Eagle from Red Oak auxiliary #2715. 
I miss you all.

PMP Dixie Fox

Hey Brothers and Sisters
We have our long stretch out of the way. Had a great time 

at Shenandoah, they had a great turn out and made lots of 
money. They had good food, a great room and cool basket. 
Thank you Woody for the Tin Man Bird Feeder.

Then we went to Red Oak, thanks for all the anniversary 
cards and birthday cards for Sherrill. It was once again a 
great night and once again lots of good food, awesome 
room and basket. Of course don’t forget Nellie’s shorts, 
they are finally retired. You never know what Nellie, Jo Jo  
and Sabrina are going to do next. 

Then we went to Glenwood for breakfast. What a feast 
they put on. It was really great. Once again what an 
awesome job. 

Then to Des Moines. Thanks to Bob Beal and his wife 
Cheryl for my special basket of Coors Lite. Job well done 
Love ya all. Had another fun night of raffles, auction and 
good food. It’s nice having different food along the Eagle 
Trail. Those Eagle friends can sure cook.

Then on to Dubuque where they had a great steak or 
chicken dinner. Had fun with Mike while he did Karaoke. 
Got very nice room and basket.

Then on to Maquoketa. They had a great silent auction 
and dinner. They made lots of money for Paws & Effect.

Everyone is doing such a great job. I also want to thank 
Doug & Eva Knepp State Charity Chairman.

They have worked their tails off Thank You.
Then on to Asbury for breakfast what a great meal. They 

always put on a great feast and thank you for the room and 
basket. 

Guys we need you to keep working on signing those 
members and re enrolled ones. We have 504 members. 
Our membership team and members are doing a great job. 
Please try and keep your club from getting a goose egg. 
Out of 39 clubs 23 had goose eggs, that need some work.

Happy Holidays from the Kipp Family  
State President John Kipp

Bad 
Dawg’s
Blog
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Auxiliary Membership Reports

To Contact the Auxiliary State Secretary
Cindy Balsanek • 1804 I Street SW • Cedar Rapids, IA   52404

Email:  cbalsanek@mcgrathauto.com • Cell:   319-350-3966 • Work:  319-393-6300 ext. 293

AERIE#	DISTRICT		  TOTAL	 MONTHLY YEARLY   SEPT	 YEAR
			   ROLLS	 QUOTA	 QUOTA	 2013	 DATE

				   W POTTAWATTAMIE- 
	CAROL HEROLD, PAM BOLAND, BARB JENSEN			 
104	 Council Bluffs	 NR	 215	 2	 24	 0	 13
1398	 Creston	 2%	 203	 2	 24	 9	 13
2715	 Red Oak	 7%	 151	 1	 12	 1	 3
3763	 Atlantic	 NR	 35	 1	 12	 0	 1
3849	 Shenandoah	 NR	 82	 1	 12	 0	 2
3876	 Missouri Valley	 NR	 110	 1	 12	 0	 3
		  TOTAL		  796	 8	 96	 10	 35	
	
		  SOUTHEAST LAKES - 
BARB ROUSH, ROSE SCHWAB, LENA ARMSTRONG	
109	 Des Moines	 NR	 217	 2	 24	 7	 12
114	 Ottumwa	 NR	 143	 1	 12	 0	 0
150	 Burlington	 2%	 408	 3	 36	 9	 22
276	 Oskaloosa	 NR	 69	 1	 12	 3	 5
1287	 Fort Madison	 NR	 188	 2	 24	 3	 9
1927	 Fairfield	 NR	 157	 1	 12	 2	 11
2675	 Centerville	 NR	 124	 1	 12	 1	 8
2774	 Chariton	 10%	 65	 1	 12	 1	 4
3495	 Osceola	 7%	 115	 1	 12	 0	 2
3583	 Albia	 NR	 74	 1	 12	 0	 18
		  TOTAL		  1560	 12	 144	 19	 91	
			 
		  HAWKEYE-
ROBIN CUNNINGHAM, KATHY BENNETT, MARY JANE NEKOLA	
764	 Waterloo	 NR	 314	 3	 36	 4	 21
2272	 Cedar Rapids	 3%	 306	 3	 36	 4	 14
2828	 Tama Toledo	 3%	 314	 3	 36	 0	 7
3538	 Manchester	 NR	 64	 1	 12	 0	 2
4074	 Cedar Falls	 NR	 55	 1	 12	 0	 1
4114	 Guttenberg	 10%	 65	 1	 12	 0	 3
4466	 Monticello	 3%	 93	 1	 12	 0	 0
4512	 Anamosa	 NR	 33	 1	 12	 0	 1
		  TOTAL		  1244	 14	 168	 8	 49	
	
		  TALLCORN -  							     
	1381	 LeMars	 NR	 98	 1	 12	 2	 6
1865	 Hawarden	 NR	 79	 1	 12	 0	 6	
	2297	 Sheldon 	 NR	 132	 1	 12	 2	 11	
	3369	 Fort Dodge	 NR	 33	 1	 12	 0	 3	
		  TOTAL		  342	 4	 48	 4	 26	
			 
		  THREE RIVERS – 
SHARON DOUD, LISA MILLER, MELODY DYER			 
235	 Davenport	 NR	 239	 2	 24	 2	 10
568	 Dubuque	 5%	 90	 1	 12	 1	 4	
2545	 Grinnell	 10%	 123	 1	 12	 0	 12
695	 Iowa City	 10%	 262	 2	 24	 1	 14
705	 Clinton	 NR	 122	 1	 12	 1	 8	
815	 Muscatine	 NR	 51	 1	 12	 0	 1	
	3866	 Maquoketa	 NR	 143	 1	 12	 1	 4	
	4458	 Asbury  	 NR	 101	 1	 12	 2	 4	
		  TOTAL		  1131	 10	 120	 8	 57

Hello All You Flip Floppers!
Yes, we are flip floppers 

because you have done an 
awesome job signing up those 
members who have dropped.  
We signed up 13 in October giving us 57 for 
the year!  Way to go!  I know the holidays are 
upon us and will all be busy, but don’t forget 
to carry a registration form (application) with 
you so you can sign a member at any time.  As 
you all know, the Memorial Fund is one of the 
best benefits we offer our members so sell it to 
a prospective member who could benefit from 
the fund someday.   Looking for a Christmas 
gift? How about a membership in the greatest 
organization that we belong to?   Til next 
month – keep flip flopping and have a Great 
Thanksgiving from our house to yours!

Cindy Balsanek 
aka “Scooter”

 Re-enrollment Chairman

Scooter’s 
Flip Flops

As of the end of October, the Aerie is setting 
at 504 new and reenrolled members. You’re 
doing good guys. Keep up the good work! John 
and I would like to reach our goal to grand of 
1,954 members. We had a good start for the 
first half. Keep up the good work. We have 
been giving out a lot of prizes and I am looking 
forward to handing out a lot more at the next 
zone. Hope you have a good Thanksgiving and 
a Happy Holiday season.                                               

Rusty “Sidewinder” Clark

Shouts from the 
Sidewinder
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November disappeared so fast, I don’t 
know where it went!  I do know we had a 
Great Thanksgiving with our family, and 
hope that you did too!  Now here we are, 
getting ready for Christmas and before we know it, this 
year will be over!!  Where does the time go? 

I can’t begin to thank everyone for the hospitality that has 
been shown to Steve and I, as we make our way across our 
Great State.   I have always said that Iowa holds second to 
none when it comes to making visitors feel at home.  I do 

appreciate all of the efforts from the Aeries and Auxiliaries 
that held State Charity Fundraisers in November….you 
raised lots of money for our cause.  It’s nice to see the 
Team Work shown during these events.  Everyone needs to 
remember there is no ‘I’ in team work. 

There was a good attendance in Tama for the day Verna 
Funke was honored.  There were several State Officers and 
Past State Presidents from Iowa there.  Verna touched many 
people during her life.  I am proud to have known her.  I 
learned a lot from her.  She is missed by all that knew her. 

Last month we were at 43% of our membership goal for the 
year!!!  That is awesome and I thank everyone for signing 
members!  With Christmas just around the corner, why not 
gift someone a new membership to your Auxiliary!  We 
can always use more volunteers!  New ideas come along 
with new members, we all need fresh minds!!  I know that 
there is a bet with the Aerie, but whether we win or not, the 
important thing is we have fun!! Both membership teams 
are showing us that we can do that and meet our goals.  

In closing, Steve and I along with Ellie and Sadie, wish 
you the Merriest Christmas ever and a Happy New Year!!  
Keep Safe!

MSP Shelley Zimmerman

Wild Thoughts...

Knuckleheads Notes
Hi all my Eagle sisters and brothers! 

Well the turkey has all been eaten, 
and we’ve all gained a pound or 

two. Now it’s time to get ready 
for Santa. I just hope that you 
don’t get too busy to send in 
your reports to me.

I want to wish you all a 
very Merry Christmas and 
a happy, happy New Year. 
Hope that you all get what 
you wish for and Santa is 
really good to you.

Won’t be long until we will 
be back out there surfing and 

playing in the beach again.
Love to all,

Knuckle Head

The Lew Reed Spinal Cord Injury Fund was created in 
2001 at the International Convention in  Louisville, Ky. 
to provide grants to groups aiding citizens crippled by 
spinal cord injuries.  This fund assists organizations across 
the United States and Canada with money for research, 
technology development and patient care in an effort to 
improve the quality of life for the millions of people living 
with the results of spinal cord injury and disease and their 
families.

WCRP Cindy Balsanek has appointed me to be the West 
Central Regional Chairman.    I would like very  much 
to know how your Auxiliary (and Aerie) chooses to raise 
money for this worthy cause.   I am asking that the Local 
Charity Chairmen send me information.  Please send the 
date, the type of event and the amount of monies raised.

You can email me or send me a brief note.   Or perhaps 
the Auxiliary Secretary can send me a note or email.

Thank you for keeping me up to date....
Cris Henry, MSVP

16404 Hwy 75 S   Apt 3
Bellevue, NE  68123
nanacris2@aol.com   

PS  If you do not have a special event, but choose to send 
a donation from your Auxiliary,

please send me the amount you plan to send.

Lew Reed Spinal Cord 
Injury Fund


